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FROM THE EDITORS

The first volume of the Yearbook of the Society for German-American 
Studies has found the approval of our colleagues and friends in the field 
of German-Americana. The present volume continues the policy of a 
balance of general cultural, historical, literary, and linguistic articles.

We are happy to expand the international character of the Yearbook 
with articles by colleagues in Austria and Germany. One feature which 
also found approval is the inclusion of the Bibliography, building on the 
recent publications of Professor Arthur Schultz. We realize that the 
Bibliography for a specific year can never be entirely complete as such an 
undertaking presents great difficulties in compiling entries in such a 
short period, especially from foreign countries. We will, therefore, 
publish any entries missed for preceding years as supplements to the 
annual Bibliography.

Once again we are indebted to the generous assistance of the Max 
Kade Foundation, New York, and its President, Dr. Erich H. Markel. 
Without his help this volume could not have appeared. We sincerely 
hope that his interest in German-Americana will find emulation and 
support from other friends of our work. Such support is already evident 
in a financial contribution from the Universitat Essen, West Germany.

This year the Editors are also indebted to colleagues from various 
academic fields who assisted in evaluating papers in areas outside the 
competency of the members of our regular Editorial Board. Special 
recognition should be given to the members of the Editorial Board, as 
well as to the members of the Bibliographic Committee under its 
chairman Professor Steven Benjamin.

The year 1983, the Tercentenary of the arrival of the first German 
settlers in Germantown, Pennsylvania, promises to be an exciting one 
for special projects in our field. We plan to publish a special edition of 
the Yearbook to coincide with the festivities in Philadelphia in October 
1983.

We wish to thank our readers for their generous acceptance of 
Volume 16 of the Yearbook and hope that volume 17 will be a worthy 
successor.

Lawrence, Kansas 
December, 1982




